## Sand Lake Community Council



Next meeting: August 11, Monday night 7pm at the Calvary Church on 80th and Jewel Lake.

This will be our last meeting at Calvary Church. We will be back at Sand Lake Elementary School in September with meetings on the second Monday of each month at 7pm, in the library.

Thank you Mayor Mark Begich for the celebration picnic at Jewel Lake park July 20! Lots of fun, food and sharing!

Northwood Extension Project is NOT ready with all their studies to be back at the council. If you have any questions you may call John Smith@343-8422 or-e mail him at smithjw@ci.anchorage.ak.us

There has been NO new news on the Jodphur rezoning.

There will be a book available to look at concerning the proposals of the Raspberry Road to Arctic Project.

August 9th I get to see the first drawings of the proposed artist design for the Welcome to Sand Lake Sign. Thank you to those of you who have already said count me in on a donation. Thank you for those who have spoken up as to the location. Most seem to favor the corner of

Raspberry and Northwood.

A big Thank you to Mr. Dan Linnel for offering his services in regards to helping place the sign in ground when ready!

There is tremendous hope that after ALL these years (8?) that we may get to celebrate the completion of the Jade Field Park baseball fields and concession stand. Have you seen it yet? A beautiful work! Will keep all posted on the dates of celebration.

In addition to several of our parks being transformed we have 2 parks where they are constructing ADA-accessible playgrounds at Jade Park and Shady Birch Park!

Please remember the important meeting September 3, re: gravel pits and the platting board.

Concerned Neighbors living by the Northwood Extension project would like to hold a neighborhood meeting regarding the Project asap. Please e-mail your name so that you may be properly notified for a neighborhood meeting. E-mail <a href="kirkpatricksusie@hotmail.com">kirkpatricksusie@hotmail.com</a>

The gathering to remember our Ken Lamb was held Sunday evening. A beautiful evening night and a good time sharing memories and hearts with many friends and relatives. Thank you Sue, Jeff and Steph for sharing your love and kindness inviting the community to remember a great person, husband, dad, lawyer, neighbor and our very own community activist...Mr. Ken Lamb.

## August 11 Agenda:

Minutes of June and July approval Treasurers report Jean Kaufman update on cleanup day Legislators report Assembly report

Presentation of our gratitude for Mark Butler RailRoad update New Airport Representative-- Jennifer Payne

Presentation of The Kincaid/Raspberry Trail - Mr. Smith

Committee reports:

Northwood Extension concerned neighbors, SACC, Connors Bog, Strawberry Road, old business new business closed